
Minutes OLA 

Parish Council Meeting August 12, 2019 

 

Members present: Father Paul, J.Zupetz, S.Rufer, M.Hurd, B.Bonitz, G.Arsenault, 

B.Skennion, S.Schudel, T.Odell, L.Dyer, J.Marshall,T.Wall, C.Zupetz (Youth Rep.) 

C.Herschel (Rel.Ed), S.Osborne (Maintenance), T.Woodward (Book Keeping) A.Troy, 

S.Chevalier (Trustees) 

A. Call to order by J.Zupetz 

B. Opening prayer by, G.Arsenault 

C. Visitors Present: T.Dempsey,G.Lewis, B.Cinque, J.Herschel 

J.Zupetz is stepping down from the Council introduced the new council 

members and recognized the gracious efforts and work of the exiting council 

members. He thanked the Council for all the work that was accomplished 

while he was aboard. The Council in return thanked John for his efforts and 

commitments in making OLA a better place to be apart of.  

D. Acceptance of the June 10, 2019 minutes (Approved) 

E. Next meeting: September 9, 2019 

F. Pastoral Assistants Report: (No Report) 

G. Religious Ed Report: C.Herschel (Report Submitted)  

H. Finance Report: T.Woodward 

Report finds our church finances in good standing year to date (June 2019 to 

now) 

I. Unfinished Business: 

a. Capital Improvement Projects:S.Osborne 

 i) We’re looking at doing the drainage project next.  

ii)We procured estimates for the pavilion but they were too high, 

 we will look at fronting the Supplies our selves and paying for the cost 

 of labor and construction. 

 iii) T.Dempsey: 4 bids were offered for insulating the Parish center, All  

 Phase Insulation will do the job for $5,000.00. Spackling will be 

 contracted out For $800.00.   

b.    Maintenance: S.Osborne 

    General maintenance going on. We will have our annual yearly cleaning 

 This Aug.19th cleaning and waxing floors. 

c. Summerfest Update: J.Herschel 

 Joe announced that he will be stepping down as chair of the annual  

 Summerfest event. The Council Thanked Joe for all the hard work and  

 dedication he gave to this event these past years. Joe told the Council that  

 Summerfest made over $9,000.00.  

J. Final Remarks: Father Paul 

      I want to thank the Council and the Parishioners for their dedication and  

 devotion to this church, for making it work in so many ways. 

 

  Closing Prayer: G.Arsenault 
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